
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Zero Tolerance Policy on Aggression and Violence 

Welcome to Scoil Carmel 

The health and safety of our staff and pupils are crucial priorities of our school. Our 
policy is to protect the well-being of all staff and pupils based on mutual respect, 

integrity and personal responsibility for everyone. 

Please remember that everyone has the right to work in a safe environment without 
fear of aggression or violence. 

Please note that we reserve the right to ask you to leave the premises and will not 
provide any further interaction if you use any form of threatening behaviour, physical 

attack, verbal abuse or discrimination towards our staff or pupils. In addition, we 
reserve the right to contact the Gardaí if any form of violence or aggression occurs in 

our school. 

Your cooperation is greatly appreciated. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Management and Staff of Scoil Carmel Junior National School 

 


